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The next  
Newsletter deadline is 

 

FRIDAY 
16th Febuary 2018 

 

Emails are preferred but all 
items for inclusion, whether they 

are handwritten, typed or via   
e-mail, MUST be submitted by 

the deadline date. 
These articles may be handed in 

to any Newsletter Committee     
member.   

 

Please send e-mails to  
enfordnewsletter@gmail.com 

 

Enford Newsletter Committee 
reserves the right to reject or    

omit from publication any  
material that is considered by 

majority of Committee Members 
to be detrimental to any person 

or which is not in the best  
interest of the community as a 

whole.   
All letters and articles must be 
signed, but the Committee will 
withhold the name of the writer 

if this is requested when  
submitted. 

Next Newsletter Deadline 
 

2 

Useful Telephone Numbers/Plea 3 

Team Vicar’s Musings / Lent Lunches 4 

Church Services/Parish News 5 

Film Club/Grants Road Notice 6 

Enford Gardening Club/ 

Childre’s Party  Thank You 
7 

Camera Club/Plant item 8 

Swan Craft/Church Fayre Thank You/

Defibrillator 
9 

Mobile Library/Garden Bin Collections/

Playing field Notice/Youth Club/Football 
10 

Cancer Research Thank You/The Hub 

Café/Speed Indicator Device  
11  

Parish Council Youth Representative /

Bobby Van (Online safety) 
12 

Recycling Centre Opening Times/

Advertising Recycling Charity/ 
Victim Support 

13 

Excerpts from Parish Council Minutes 

 
14-
15 

Singalong Event 16 

X4/X5 bus timetable 17 

Netheravon Library/Condolences/

Pewsey Choir/ 
Parish Council meeting dates 

18 

Homestart Volunteers Wanted/Darts 19 

Impressions of India 20 

Julia’s House Bridge Master Class & 

Lunch 
21 

Parish Hall notice/Local MP/ 

Cardboard Disposal/Dog Waste/ 
SPTA news 

22 

 

Advertising 
23-
29 

Village Hall Diary  30 

Village Committees 31 

February Diary 32 

      If you enjoy our item        
     “Impressions of India” 
on p20, please do submit  
anything you may have, 
e.g. your own recipes, 
short quizzes or puzzles, 
pieces about experiences 
you have had etc.   
We welcome input like this 
which helps make the 
newsletter more diverse 
and interesting.   
Details of how to do so 
are above.   
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USEFUL NUMBERS 
 
EMERGENCY SERVICES 
 
DOCTORS 
630221    UPAVON  The Surgery, Fairfield 
652378    DURRINGTON The Surgery 
652221    DURRINGTON Cross Plains Surgery 
 
HOSPITAL 
 
01722 336262   SALISBURY DISTRICT HOSPITAL 
 
POLICE 
 
101     POLICE 
 
OTHERS  
 
0800 111 999    GAS      
0800 80 70 60   ENVIRONMENTAL AGENCY 
0345 988 1188   FLOOD LINE 
0800 072 72 82   ELECTRICITY 
01980 674700   PLAINWATCH 
  
DURRINTON LINK 
 
01980 594857   LINK (Durrington & District) 
 
SCHOOLS 
 
01980 670339   ALL SAINTS C of E PRIMARY, Netheravon 
01980 630360   RUSHALL C of E PRIMARY , Rushall 
01980 670268   ST MICHAEL’S C of E PRIMARY Figheldean 
01980 652467   AVON VALLEY COLLEGE SECONDARY, Durrington 
01672 565000    PEWSEY VALE SECONDARY SCHOOL, Pewsey 

WHAT CAN YOU DO TO REDUCE CRIME ON SALISBURY PLAIN?  

 
If any crime is taking place call 999 and do not under any circumstances challenge the 
offenders.  
Report suspicious activity to PLAINWATCH (01980 674700) or 

PLAINWATCH@landmarc.mod.uk. The more information received the better, e.g. time, 
place, vehicle registration, description of individuals and vehicles.  
 
Health and Safety reminder for all Military Training Areas and Ranges:  

 
Do not touch or tamper with Military debris.  
Wash your hands before you eat.  
Clean your footwear before you enter your car or home.  
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A word from Gale Hunt our Team Vicar: 
This year, February 14

th
 as well as being Valentines Day,  

it is also Ash Wednesday – the beginning of the Christian season  
of Lent. On Ash Wednesday many Christians will go to a church  
service to be ‘Ashed’ – to have a cross put on their foreheads in  
ash, made by burning last year’s Palm Crosses, with the words, ‘Remember that 
you are dust, and to dust you shall return. Turn away from sin and be faithful to 
Christ.’ The ashes are a sign of the spirit of penitence with which we shall keep 
this season of Lent. 
 

In our team there are two opportunities to worship on Ash Wednesday – 10am 
in Bulford Church and 7pm in Durrington Church. The introduction to the  
Ash Wednesday service says, ‘Brothers and sisters in Christ, since early days 
Christians have observed with great devotion the time of our Lord’s passion and 
resurrection and prepared for this by a season of penitence and fasting.  
By carefully keeping these days, Christians take to heart the call to repentance 
and the assurance of forgiveness proclaimed in the gospel, and so grow in faith 
and in devotion to our Lord. I invite you, therefore, in the name of the Church, to 
the observance of a holy Lent, by self-examination and repentance; by prayer, 
fasting, and self-denial; and by reading and meditating on God’s holy word.’ 
 

So, part of what Christians are encouraged to do during Lent, is to spend more 
time in prayer and Bible study. As last year a booklet is being produced ‘Praying 
Together in Lent 2018’ and copies will be available in all our churches. This is to 
help us to read and pray thorough the Gospel of St Mark. Why not pick one up 
and join us in this daily reading and reflection or download the PrayerMate App. 
Or the booklet direct from the diocesan website - www.salisbury.anglican.org/
worship/prayer/praying-together#signing-up-via-the-prayermate-app 
 

Our weekly Lent lunches also begin on 14
th
 February, so do join us if you can. 

 

Best wishes 
Gale 

Lent Lunches 2018 

Do join us for a simple soup lunch,  

between 12noon and 1.30pm, and  

support Christian Aid.  

Date Venue  

14th February - Swancote, Long Street, ENFORD SN9 6DD 

21st February – The Old Tea Rooms, HAXTON SP4 9PX 

28th February -  Phoenix Hall, NETHERAVON SP4 9PJ 

7th March - St Michael & All Angels Church, FIGHELDEAN SP4 8JL  

14th March - Old School Hall, DURRINGTON SP4 8HP 

21st March -   Camilla Hall, St Leonard’s Church, BULFORD SP4 9DB  

http://www.salisbury.anglican.org/worship/prayer/praying-together#signing-up-via-the-prayermate-app
http://www.salisbury.anglican.org/worship/prayer/praying-together#signing-up-via-the-prayermate-app


www.enfordnewsletter.org                                 February 2018

5 

ALL SAINTS CHURCH, ENFORD  
Services 

PARISH NEWS  
 

CHRISTMAS DAY SERVICES  
 
The three major traditional church occasions over Christmas - The Carol and 
Crib Service, Midnight Mass on Christmas Eve and the Christmas Day  
Communion Service - were very well supported and delighted to see so many 
children taking part too. Thanks to all who helped and supported these key 
events in the church calendar. 
 
CHURCH ROOF REPAIRS 
The work will be almost finished by the time you read this and the scaffolding 
should soon be down and we get our lovely church back now all completely 
weather proof. The next major refurbishment will be to the East Window - 
these repairs keep coming, but then that is only to be expected when the  
building goes back a thousand years! 
 
LENT LUNCH 
Do come along to a Lent Lunch - simple soup and bread - in support of  
Christian Aid to be held this year, thanks to Mark and Geraldine Symonds, 
at 12noon to 1.30pm on Wednesday 14 February at Swancote, Long Street 
(opposite The Swan). 
 
TRUSSELL TRUST 
Please do not forget that Donations to the Trussell Trust are needed all the 
year round, not just for Christmas. There is a Box by the table just inside the 
church and donations are collected weekly. Why not make a monthly or weekly 
tin drop?   

 

More information, help and details of other Avon Valley church services can   

be found on the website at www.avonriverteam.org.uk  

4th Team Service, Netheravon 10:30am 
(Enford to host) 

11th Mothering Sunday Family Service 
9:30am 

18th Morning Worship, 9.30am   

25th Evensong, 6pm 

March 

4th Holy Communion, 9.30am 

11th Team Service, Netheravon 10:30am 

18th Morning Worship, 9.30am   

25th Evensong, 6pm 

Services in the 7 churches in the Avon River Team can be found at:  
www.avonriverteam.org.uk. 

February 

http://www.avonriverteam.org.uk./
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    Spring/Summer Season 
 Tuesday 27th February “Victoria & Abdul”  

 

 
Tickets £5.00 each 

To book tickets and for more information contact 01980 670501  
or e-mail: enfordvillagehall@btinternet.com   

Doors open 7.00pm   Film Starts at 7.30 pm  Drinks available from the Bar 

 

Film Night Dates for the Diary 

Tuesday 27th March “The Death of Stalin” 
Tuesday 24th April “Murder on the Orient Express” 

Tuesday 22nd May “TheDarkest hour” (to be confirmed) 
Tuesday 26th June “Paddington Bear 2”(to be confirmed) 

 
If you would like to be included in our e-mail contact list for all 

Enford Village Hall events, including the film nights, please let us know.   
Lifts can be arranged if you let us know in advance. 

ENFORD VILLAGE HALL FILM CLUB 

Notice to residents of Grants Road from the  
Parish Council 

 
A pothole in Grants Road, near Water Lane, has recently been 

reported to the Parish Council.  On reporting the matter to 

Wiltshire Council, the Parish Council were informed that Grants 

Road is not their responsibility but that of Aster Housing who own 

the land.  The pothole must therefore be reported direct to Aster 

Housing in order to be repaired.  This is the case for any future 

potholes or other problems on Aster Housing land. 

The extraordinary true story of an unexpected friendship in the 
later years of Queen Victoria's (Academy Award winner  
Judi Dench) remarkable rule. When Abdul Karim (Ali Fazal), a 
young clerk, travels from India to participate in the Queen's 
Golden Jubilee, he is surprised to find favour with the Queen 
herself. As the Queen questions the constrictions of her long-
held position, the two forge an unlikely and devoted alliance 
with a loyalty to one another that her household and inner circle 
all attempt to destroy. As the friendship deepens, the Queen 
begins to see a changing world through new eyes and joyfully 
reclaims her humanity. 

mailto:enfordvillagehall@btinternet.com
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February’s meeting is Thursday 8
th

 February, 7.00 for 7.15 pm. 
 
Horatio’s Garden - Stephen Hackett 
 

Stephen Hackett, the Head Gardener, will speak on the work of Horatio’s  
Garden in Salisbury and the role of the gardens in supporting people with  
severe spinal injuries.  The garden is named after Horatio Chapple, who was 
a volunteer at the Duke of Cornwall Spinal Treatment Centre in Salisbury in 
his school holidays.  Horatio and his father, David, (Spinal surgeon at  
Salisbury Hospital) came up with the idea and Horatio drew up a  
questionnaire to find out what patients wanted.  Tragically Horatio was killed 
at the age of 17 by a polar bear.  Donations flooded in to create his garden, 
and it was opened in 2012, having been designed by Cleeve West.  There are 
now three gardens and a fourth is in progress.  
 

As always, all meetings are at Enford Village Hall, SN9 6DD 
Lifts can arranged, please ask. 

 
Entrance £4.00           Starting time 7.15     Doors open 7.00 pm    
 
Further details from Fanny Middleton 01980 671645 
email: fannysurtees@btinternet.com 

Children's Christmas Party thank you  

As a grandparent I would like to thank Katie, her fantastic team of 
helpers, the Enford Community Fund and the Enford Village Hall 

Committee for making it possible for our grandchildren to enjoy an 
amazing fun-filled and entertaining afternoon, especially  

“Lucy Lost It".  Father Christmas's surprise visit delighted all the 
children, lots of smiling faces!!   

 

So thank you again for inviting us. 
 

Lyn Riche 

mailto:fannysurtees@btinternet.com
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Enford Camera Club 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
 

Enford Camera Club have a few 2018 ‘River Avon’ calendars at a  
discounted price of £5 each. If you want to buy any calendars, please 
contact Martin Webb at the email address below as soon as possible. 

Enford Camera Club’s next meeting is on 
Thursday 1

st
 February 2018 at 8.00pm in Enford Village Hall. 

Please email enfordcameraclub@btinternet.com for more information. 

What to do with your date stones. 
HOW TO GROW A MEDJOOL PALM 

 

1.       Remove seeds from the centre of a date stone. 
2.       Place seeds in a dish and cover with water.  Soak for a week (changing  
water each day) 
3.       After soaking for a week, rinse well and place in a dry paper towel, 
folded over. 
4.       Place in a plastic bag, seal and put somewhere warm. 
5.       Check occasionally; if mould spots develop, change the paper towel. 
6.       Soon roots will appear.  Be patient! 
7.       Plant the sprouted seeds in potting soil.  Keep the soil damp, covered 
in plastic and in a warm place until leaves appear. 
  
Soon you will have a baby Medjool Palm. 

 

mailto:enfordcameraclub@btinternet.com
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Do you enjoy making and creating? 
 

If you enjoy hobbycraft, be it with wool, fabric, beads, felt, paper etc.         
then please come and join us at The Swan on Tuesday mornings  

10.00 - 12.00 
 

Any craft medium you may be interested in will be very welcome. 
Feel free to bring along any samples of your creations to show and  

share (or just yourself). 
 

Anybody who may be slightly interested is more than welcome! 
 

For more information contact Jacki Brightman—01980 671598 
 

 

Dear All 

Thank you so much for supporting, donating 
to and attending the Enford Church Fayre held 
on 25th November 2017. 

We are delighted to report we made a grand 
total of £1,500.  The money raised will go  

towards much needed funds for our beautiful village church. 

Happy 2018! Mary, Paula and Lyn 

 

ENFORD DEFIBRILLATOR 
 The  defibrillator is in a yellow box on the wall of 

 
Hill House, 9 Longstreet, SN9 6DD                Grid Ref  SU142515. 

  
It is located in the centre of Enford 25m north of The Swan next to the 

parish notice boards. 
  

If you think you need to use the defibrillator call 999.  
The Emergency Service will give you the code to get into the cabinet.  

YOU CAN READ MORE ABOUT IT AT WWW.ENFORDNEWSLETTER.ORG WHERE YOU 

WILL ALSO FIND A LINK TO A SHORT VIDEO SHOWING YOU HOW TO USE IT. 

http://WWW.ENFORDNEWSLETTER.ORG
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FUN FOOTBALL SESSIONS (Age 5yrs to 11yrs) 
 

EVERY SATURDAY MORNING  
(during school term time) 

  

AT ENFORD VILLAGE HALL   
 

10 until 11 am     £2.50 a session 
 

For the dates for the next coaching sessions or further  
information please contact Steve Todd on 01980 670934  

 

Any child who wants to take part should be aged between 5 and 11     
years old and they should bring their own shin pads, suitable footwear  

and a drink. 
 

FA Level 1 and 2 Coaches, CRB checked  

Enford & Avon Valley Youth Club 

Come and join us! 

6pm-8pm every Friday Phoenix Hall  

*****Garden Bin Collection Dates***** 

Garden Bin Collection dates can no 
longer be advertised because Wiltshire 
Council have advised the Committee 
that the pick-up date for any given  
address may not be the same as other 
addresses in the area. 

NOTICE TO WALKERS ON THE ENFORD 
VILLAGE HALL PLAYING FIELD  

 

Due to the large number of moles damaging 
the field, the Committee have put some traps 
down and would be grateful if walkers could 
avoid the areas (bottom right and top right). 
 

 A number of traps have been removed and 
Hamish Scott Dalgleish (as Grounds  

Committee Member) would be most grateful if 
you could return them to outside the  

Village Hall OR  
call him on 01980 670210 for collection.  
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S.I.D.    Speed Indicator Device 
 

Whilst our speed camera team is doing a great job of reducing speeding traffic 
through our village they can only operate a couple of times  a month. 
Therefore the Parish Council would like to obtain a “smiley face” S.I.D. 
The Parish Council think this additional device would be very effective at  
slowing traffic through the village and, although moveable, would primarily be 
sited near to New Buildings. 
 
We are looking for someone to manage this S.I.D.— full training given. 

If you are interested in learning more about this important role,  
please telephone 01980 671055. 

 Val Patrick, Diane Robinson and Pat Lincoln write: 
 

CANCER RESEARCH UK STONEHENGE AND PEWSEY VALE BRANCH 
 

We have had another hugely successful year raising much needed 
funds, and had a lot of fun and laughter along the way. So thank you 
to everyone who supported our events, from Jack the Ripper and a 
Coffee Morning to the Curry Lunch and the Christmas Fair, you’ve 
been there with us all the way. The grand total raised was £8,812, so 
well done everyone.  

Stonehenge and 
Pewsey Vale 

The Hub  
  

  Enford’s Community Cafe At 
 The Swan 

Every Thursday, 9.30—11.30am 
  

Tea, Coffee & Home-made Cake 
A place to meet your friends and make new friends. 

                        All Welcome! 
  

Now you can follow us on Facebook —  
        Find us at The Hub,Enford or @enfordhub  
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Do you need some 
confidence in  
staying safe online?  

If you are aged over 60 
you are entitled to a 
visit from a online 
safety volunteer who 
will talk you through 
using your digital 
equipment safely.  

The poster gives the 
information you need 
to book your visit. 

You may also find the 
case study on the next 
page  
interesting. 

Enford Parish Council is Seeking a Youth Representative for 
Enford  

Do you have ideas for the village and its younger generation? 
 

The Parish Council is keen to engage with young people in the village. 
We are inviting applications for a Youth Representative for Enford to attend the 
monthly Parish Council Meetings and be “the voice” for the young people in Enford. 

 

 The person we are looking for: 
 is aged between 14-18 
 lives in Enford, East Chisenbury or Coombe  
 wants to contribute to improving the lives of other young people in this  

community 
 can listen and respect the views of other young people and put these views 

across to Enford Parish Council positively and without prejudice 
 is not afraid to ask for help, support and advice if needed 
 can attend Enford Parish Council meetings on a regular basis 

 

If you are interested or are a parent and want to learn more, please phone  
Cllr Diane Christie-Rundle for an informal chat -  01980 671769. 
Alternatively, you can apply by email via The Parish Clerk – eabh@btinternet.com.  

Please tell us why you are applying and what you think you can bring to the posi-
tion.  And don’t forget contact details! 

mailto:eabh@btinternet.com
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 ENFORD PARISH COUNCIL 

EXCERPT from the Draft Minutes of the meeting of 9th
 January 2018  

Held in the Village Hall. 
 

Members of the public, Mike Germany and Robin Hibberd were also present 
18/002 Public Questions  
Mike Germany attended again to get an update on what Wiltshire Council are doing.  Unfor-
tunately Cllr Harbottle was not present however he has chased W.Council  
regarding the clearing of the verges to allow 2 cars to pass and also to cut back  
vegetation. W.Council says this will require a JCB and they do not have one available at 
present. Cllr Harbottle will to continue to chase for a result. Mike Germany said the rain over 
the Christmas period had made things worse and someone has slipped in the mud already. 
The dog mess on the path from Fifield to Coombe is as bad as ever. The Council will look at 
possibly purchasing a further bin to encourage dog owners to clear up after their dogs. 
18/003 Police Matters & Neighbourhood Watch 
As Police & Neighbourhood Watch Liaison, Cllr Exley said she would be attending a meeting 
organised for 16th April to try and gain closer contacts and information for the village. The 
Police Report listed no incidents for Enford in December. Cllr Waight said hare coursing was 
still active. 
18/004 MOD/ Army Matters 
WO2 Tony Broadbent reported on the incidents from 1st December to the present: 
Incursions x 31 – 8 pedestrian, 2 cyclists and 21 vehicular 
Fly-tipping x 9 – this was mainly household rubbish and old Christmas trees 
Criminal Damage – there has been a lot of damage recently including 27 fences to be re-
paired, pens broken into, batteries stolen etc.   
The Classic Car Rally on 30th December on Salisbury Plain did not apply for a licence this 
year. It appears that the event is now an actual race as ‘winners’ have been  
declared. A member of the public had their vehicle ‘wiped out’ at C crossing by a speeding 
rally car and Cllr Waight reported cars driving at night up to 100mph. With no licence, no 
Marshalls or Police to oversee the event, Tony has asked for as much advance warning for 
the future should they try to Rally again next year or organise another event during the year. 
There will be communications exercises up until 27th January and in February, (27th) to 
March 11th Wessex Storm will take place for light wheeled vehicles. 
‘Wash’ coming off the Plain at A & B crossing: Landmarc say this is the Army’s  
problem and Tony will ask the local Safety Marshall to inspect this. 
Cllr Roberts also reported that black bins sacks of chopped up deer carcasses had been 
found near Silbury Hill. The deer management team would not have ‘culled’ in this fashion 
and it is presumed to be an illegal venture with no apparent gain. 
18/005 Unitary Council Matters   
Wiltshire/Unitary Councillor, Ian Blair-Pilling raised a couple of points by email.   
Firstly, he is very aware of the continuing levels of service from Everleigh HRC and the impli-
cations for the future.  He intends to remain very active with this alongside  
neighbouring councillors. 
Secondly, he put forward an idea that circa twice a year the Chairman and Clerk should get 
together with him and the Community Engagement Manager, Marc Read, to  
discuss more local, village issues.    
Cllr Roberts wants to engage W.Cllr Blair-Pilling with the ongoing problems with Coombe 
residents’ broadband. Jonathan Lewis is attempting to get a fixed line  
infrastructure in place which could involve grant funding and the Parish Council will support 
Coombe as best they can with this. 
18/008 Matters Arising   
i. The Parish Hall   
Cllr Cliffe-Roberts reported that the first meeting of the new Parish Hall Management  
Committee will be held on Monday 15th January at The Swan. This is not intended to be a  
public meeting but to elect relevant Officers. There will also be an update on the boundary  
dispute with Medina Cottage. 
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ii. Speed Indicator Devices (SIDs) 
Cllr Roberts has spoken with Andy Stewart who has volunteered to look into the possible  
purchase of a SID. He has also spoken to Mr Wright who is in charge of the 5 devices in  
Durrington and a meeting between them plus Alan Day and Cllr Hiskett is arranged.  From the 
Speedwatch point of view there have been fewer cars on the road over the last two weeks but 
their average speeds have been higher than usual.   
iii. New bin at the Playpark 
Cllr Christie-Rundle is due to meet her contact at IdVerde, Mr Spanswick, at Grants Road next 
week.  She has a location in mind which would be visible as well as accessible to walkers in 
the field as well as path users. 
18/009 Finance 
Cllr Hiskett asked about the Police and Crime Commissioner’s open consultation which  
proposes a further £1.00 per household per month.  This is open to all individuals to attend and 
is not a Parish Council matter. 
18/011 Parish Plan – Youth Funding 
Cllr D’Arcy Irvine reported that, following several discussions with them, Wiltshire Council is 
now prepared to grant Enford a new lease of the land for a 125 year term as a special case. He 
is arranging for specialist play park suppliers to provide draft designs of layout and  
quotations. Equipment for the playpark and skate park could total circa £28,000. Once the 
agreement for the new 125 year lease has been finalised, applications for grant funding can be 
initiated. Total funds to date are c£1,350 and a vote of thanks goes to Tracy Southard for her 
hard work in fund raising. Cllr D’Arcy-Irvine said he would also look into the matter of providing 
a standpipe for the Allotment area.   
18/012 Roads and Highways   
Cllr Harbottle sent in a brief report regarding: 
i.The potholes on the A345 near B Crossing have been reported but the current weather  
conditions will continue to make them appear.  
ii.The pothole reported in Grants Road near Water Lane turns out to be on Aster Housing land 
and is not a Wiltshire Council road. Therefore W.Council will not repair this and the Grants 
Road residents will need to report this to Aster Housing. 
18/013 Public Rights of Way (PRoWs) 
Cllr Hiskett is still chasing W.Council for an updated map of the Public Rights of Way through 
Enford Parish. Cllr Roberts said the Camera Club were looking to create a ‘visual’ map for  
display in the village. 
18/015 Any Other Business   
Cllr Christie-Rundle suggested that the Parish Council should try to engage better with the 
’youth’ of the village which may help to stop the vandalism particularly at the Village Hall.  
Getting younger members of the village involved was agreed as a very good idea and she will 
be placing a note in the Newsletter to this effect. No younger members of the community 
(under 18s) would be allowed to be on the Parish Council but could easily attend a meeting 
and put forward ideas and suggestions to assist with the viewpoints of all age ranges in the 
village. 
Cllr Christie-Rundle also mentioned some of the notices on the board were out of date.  These 
were for events in the village. 
Cllr Young mentioned the bank along the bend in the narrow part of Longstreet was encroach-
ing again.  This is where the house owner was asked to reduce the bank and remove the net-
tles growing along it as it was a hazard to pedestrians and cyclists.  The problem will become 
worse in the summer. 
Cllr Holdway suggested there should be a path up Water Lane 
Cllrs Hiskett and Roberts will replace the latch (again) on the Playpark gate. 
Cllr Roberts will mention the Car Rally s at the next Wiltshire Council Area Board meeting as 
well as to W.Cllr Blair-Pilling. 
 
18/016 Date of Next Meeting :  Tuesday 20th March at 7.30pm in the Village Hall 
 

THE MINUTES IN FULL CAN BE FOUND ON THE VILLAGE WEBSITE AND THE VILLAGE  
NOTICE BOARDS 
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 Salisbury Reds bus times at Enford Bus Stop 

Direction Swindon to Salisbury 
*School holidays only  
**School days only, via St John’s School, Marlborough 
***Operates as X5 between Swindon & Pewsey 

Monday to Friday   

X4 X4 X4 X5 X5 X5 X5 X5 

05:40 06:30 06:55 07:33 08:45 09:32 10:32 11:32 

X5 X5 X5 X5* X5** X5 X5 X4*** 

12:32 13:32 14:32 15:57 16:02 16:32 17:47 18:47 

Saturday   

X4 X4 X4 X5 X5 X5 X5 

06:37 07:09 07:49 08:32 09:32 10:32 11:32 

X5 X5 X5 X5 X5 X5 X4*** 

12:32 13:32 14:32 15:32 16:32 17:32 18:47 

Sunday and Public Holidays  

X4 X4 

08:11 09:01 

Direction Salisbury to Swindon 

Monday to Friday   

X5 X5 X5 X5 X5 X5 X5 X5 

07:35 08:35 09:08 10:08 11:08 12:08 13:08 14:08 

X5 X5 X5 X5 X4 X4 X4   

15:08 16:08 17:08 18:08 19:17 20:07 23:52   

Saturday   

X5 X5 X5 X5 X5 X5 X5 X5 

07:46 09:08 10:08 11:08 12:08 13:08 14:08 09:08 

X5 X5 X5 X5 X4 X4 X4   

15:08 16:08 17:08 18:08 19:16 20:06 23:52   

Sundays and Public Holidays  

X4 X4 

18:31 19:31 
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Netheravon Library   
 

 

Netheravon Library (on High Street) 
 is open on  

 
Mondays 1pm to 7pm and  
Thursdays 1pm to 5pm.   

 

There is a good selection of children’s 
and adults’ fiction and non-fiction books. 

   
 

DVDs and audio books can be hired and 
there is a computer for public use.   

 

Come and discover the delights 
of your local library.  

Parish Council Meetings  2018 held at Enford Village Hall  
2018 
Tuesday 13th March Committee Meeting 
Tuesday 8th May Committee Meeting 
Tuesday 10th July Committee Meeting 
Tuesday 11th September Annual General Meeting 
Tuesday 13th November Committee Meeting 

Meetings start at 7.30 p.m.    
All members of the community are welcome to attend the Annual General 

Meeting and also the Committee Meetings 

 

  

  KEEP CALM and JOIN A CHOIR! 

DID YOU KNOW THERE ARE 40,000 CHOIRS IN THE UK? 

PEWSEY MALE VOICE CHOIR INVITES YOU TO JOIN THEM 

NO AUDITIONS REQUIRED 

Mon evenings 7 30pm to 9 00pm at St John’s Church, Pewsey 

www.pewseymvc.org.uk or ring 01980 671494 

We’re sad to report the 
passing of  

Margaret Sanger, who 
was often seen walking 
dogs for people of the 

local community. 

Condolences to Steve 
Crompton and family on the 

loss of his Mum. 


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COME AND JOIN US FOR  AN EVENING OF DARTS 
 

Every Wednesday 8.30pm at The Swan 
 
     Hope to see you there! 

  

HOMESTART KENNET ARE 

LOOKING FOR NEW  

VOLUNTEERS NOW! 
 

CAN YOU SPARE 2 HOURS PER WEEK? 
 

WOULD YOU LIKE TO HELP FAMILIES IN YOUR  

LOCAL COMMUNITY? 
 

You will receive 40 hours of training in 

preparation for your role and will be  

supported every step of the way by  

professional Family Support Organisers 

and the entire Home-Start team.  There 

will be an opportunity to attend peer  

support sessions where you will meet  

other volunteers, network, and take part 

in additional training sessions. Travel and other agreed  

expenses are paid. 
 

“HS provided an excellent and thorough briefing course.  The staff are a 

good balance of friendly and professional.  They are very supportive and 

efficient and inspire confidence in their volunteers” HSK Volunteer 

 

Come and join us.  Our next training course starts on  

March 8
th

 2018.   

For more information please see the volunteer pages on our 

website:  www.homestartkennet.co.uk    

or contact us on 01672 569457 

http://www.homestartkennet.co.uk
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We’re very lucky to have been given a series of 5 emails from  
Lisa Goodship, daughter of Jenny and Paul, Enford residents, telling her 

family about a short but eventful trip she made with her boyfriend, 
Dallas, to India. We will be publishing their story over the coming 

months and hope you all enjoy them.  Lisa and Dallas currently live in 
New Zealand. 

 
Impressions of India 

 

Part 1—In the Beginning… 
 

Our adventure began not quite as we had planned. Dallas was 
delayed leaving Auckland by 6 hours which meant missing his 
connecting flight in Singapore and, having turned down the 
offer of luxury accommodation all expenses paid with the 
same flight the next day, he decided time would be better spent flying to 
Mumbai and then change, getting an earlier flight on to Kochi with just the 
flight number scribbled on his luggage tag.  They couldn't book him a ticket!  
I had a rather less eventful flight from Heathrow, disembarking 10 minutes 
before I was due to leave in Muscat and then I was told I had to “run quick” 
as final boarding had been called!  I was collected outside departures and 
transferred blissfully unaware of Dallas’ plight. 
 

Now faced with my first night and day in India alone I had to don my “big 
girl pants” and venture out to find food and water! This came in the form of 
pizza and a cold 2 litre container of water; much needed in the heat of  
winter - 35 degrees!  My first hotel was 'interesting' and I can't wait to 
show Dallas when we stay there at the end of the tour.  I think the funniest 
sight though would be me bundled in to a rickshaw haring round the streets 
(driving - that's another story!) with my luggage as I transferred from the 
airport!  
 

Today we started our tour in Kochi. There are twelve of us on our tour aged 
between 25 and 80. We wandered round the streets getting orientated in 
the district, learning the history and taking in the amazing sights - so  
colourful and vibrant with horns tooting, rubbish  
littering the streets, goats wandering, beautiful silks, 
fragrant incense and so much more. We had a ride on 
a local bus travelling through streets laden with stalls 
and also saw the famous Chinese fishing nets and 
even got to practice pulling one up (we had caught 2 
mullet - go us!) The area is famous for its silk, 
seafood and spices.   
 

Tonight, we are off to watch a local dance show and hopefully find Dallas a 
beer! He has been forced to go alcohol free as the district has few places 
that are licensed to sell it and it's not sold in the shops.  For the more  
refined lady like myself I am hoping to try a proper Indian chai tea tonight. 
The food we have tried so far has been beautiful and not too hot although 
no spice still means some heat as it's needed for the flavour.  Tomorrow we 
head off on the train towards Coonoor and into the mountains where  
hopefully it's a bit cooler.  
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  We now have a dog waste bin at 
the entrance to the Village Hall 

grounds — please use it! 

SPTA NEWS 
 

For Salisbury Plain Training Area News, giving times of live firing, current and  
upcoming exercises go to 

 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/salisbury-plain-training-area-spta-newsletter 

 

CARDBOARD DISPOSAL 
 

Due to the current constraints at the 
Everleigh Recycling Centre please 

do not take cardboard there. 
 

If you have large pieces of cardboard 
for disposal that will not fit in your 

blue topped recycling bin then 
please leave it next to your bin on 

collection day and it will be taken by  
Wiltshire Council. 

 

Thank you,  Enford Parish Council 

Parish Hall and Reading Room   
 

A new Management Committee has been established and  
recently held its first meeting. The condition of the Hall  

building and its future are being investigated and considered 
by the Committee and once viable options have been identified, 
the Committee will engage fully with village residents. In the 

meantime, in the interest of Health and Safety, the hall remains 
closed for general use. 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/salisbury-plain-training-area-spta-newsletter
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WILTSHIRE WILLOW: 
LOGS AND FIREWOOD FOR SALE 

 
Seasoned and split logs, kindling and firewood 
Ideal for wood-burning stoves and open fires 

*Trailer loads for £85.00  *Weekend bags for £15.00 
 To order your free delivery, please call 

Martin on 07788 429772 or Gary on 07518 025155 
Kindling on request. 

WE DELIVER FREE WITHIN 5 MILE RADIUS OF ENFORD 

Peter and Sarah Griffith, former Enfordians, 
would give a very warm welcome to anyone 
from Enford wishing to holiday in  
Pembrokeshire in our recently renovated barn, 
“Ewebarn”. 
 

The barn has underfloor heating and a wood  
burner, enclosed garden over 6 acres to walk 
dogs in. Sleeps 6 in 3 bedrooms (one en-

suite) in a very peaceful and central location – yet within 40 minutes of 
excellent beaches on both North and South coasts.   
 

More details and pictures to be found on our website at 
www.ewebarn.co.uk and book through AirB&B  

or phone us on 01437 532096.   

Advertise here for only 
 

£22 per 1/8 page  £48 per 1/3 page  

£60 per 1/2 page  and £100 per full page   
for 10 issues 

Call Jeni Scott-Dalgleish on  
01980-670210 or 07779 986920  

http://www.ewebqarn.co.uk


www.enfordnewsletter.org                                 February 2018

24 



www.enfordnewsletter.org                                 February 2018

25 

Prix Fixe  
 

Our fab Prix Fixe menu is still available Wednesday—Friday lunch times &  
Wednesday, Thursday evenings! 

2 courses for £20 
3 courses for £25 

We also offer sensible ’lunchtime sized’ glasses of paired wines for each course 
 

We would love to remind everyone that the pub is now open Wednesday – Sunday 
 

01980 671124 
 

ENGLISH COUNTRY GARDENS 
Garden & lawn maintenance, hedge and tree work, fences, driveways & weed control 

Garden waste removed. 

Qualified, fully insured and licensed, 23 years experience 
 

WE SUPPLY 
Mushroom compost, manure, Pro Grow, woodchips, gravel, stone & scalpings 

Loads of logs by size: £80, £140, £180 

                All seasoned & dry native species. 

      Can stack 

                     Bags of kindling: £4.50 or 5 bags for £20 
 

Call or text Nick on 07835299247 

Free Delivery 
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TIM BUCKLAND 

BOILER MAINTENANCE 
  

FOR SERVICE AND BREAKDOWNS 
 

Friendly and efficient service 
Wide stock of boiler spares in stock 

  
VERY COMPETITIVE PRICES 

  
Also AGAs and RAYBURNs serviced 

  
Tel:   01980 551386  

CHIMNEY SWEEPING & SURVEYS 
POTS&COWLS FITTED 

FLUE LINER INSTALLATIONS 
BURNER INSTALLATION 

FOR RATES &APPOINTMENTS 
CALL PETE ON 07432 899715 

01672 811650 
www.southernchimneyservices.co.uk 
southernchimneyservices@gmail.com 

 

Telephone: 01980 670348 
 
www.themotorgarage.co.uk 
enquiries@themotorgarage.co.uk 

OTOR     ARAGE 

The Motor Garage 
Netheravon, Salisbury, Wiltshire, SP4 9RH 

THE 

LTD 

M NASH & P WILKINS 
  

ALL LANDSCAPING WORK UNDERTAKEN 
FENCING*PATIOS*PATHS*PONDS* 

BRICKWORK 
HEDGECUTTING*GARDEN CLEARANCE 

GRASSCUTTING 
 

Tel:  MIKE 01980 635324 
Mobile:07977 950654 

Tel:  PAUL 01380 840763 
Mobile: 07970 557002  

FOR SHORT OR LONG PERIODS AS REQUIRED. £35 PER 24 HOURS.  
 

OTHER PERIODS BY NEG.  
 

I AM AN EXPERIENCED RIDER AND DOG TRAINER WITH  
OVER 30 YRS EXPERIENCE.  REFERENCES AVAILABLE. 

 

JUST RETURNED TO THE UK AFTER 3 YRS VOLUNTEERING ON  
WILDLIFE CONSERVATION PROJECTS IN SOUTH AFRICA  

AND NAMIBIA. 
VISAS EXPIRED SO NEED WORK TILL THEY CAN BE RENEWED! 

CALL GUY ON:  07961 761 671 
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Carpentry & Joinery 
Building Works & Maintenance 

Bathrooms and Kitchens 
 

Please Call 
01980 630545 

Or 
07759 586162 

 

MODERN & TRADITIONALLY 
DESIGNED MEMORIALS 

 M J SLY 
Monumental Stonemason 

  
New Memorials, Additional Inscriptions 

Restorations, Free Home Visits 
Free Brochure 

Marlborough (01672) 516797 
Email:  martin@mjsly.co.uk 
Website:  www.mjsly.co.uk 

 Workshop & Showroom at Pelham Court, 
London Road, 

Marlborough, Wiltshire 

 

“PAMCAKES” 
 

Bespoke Cakes for your special 
occasions (any age group).  

Traditional and 3D, cupcakes and 
some Wedding Cakes.  See my FB 
page “pamcakes of netheravon”  

for more details & website 
pamcakesofnetheravon.co.uk 

     pamcakes@writeme.com or call 
07919656141  

Kate Robinson Flowers 
  

For all occasions including 

Funerals, Weddings, 
Anniversaries  

For something special and 
personal at competitive rates 

 call Kate on 07906 580361 
 kate@katerobinsonflowers.co.uk  

Oil Boiler Servicing  
Commissioning & Repairs 

 

Call Graham C Brown & Son 
01980 622737      

 
Fully Qualified                    Fully Insured  
 
 

Experienced Technician 
 

SEAN DEVINE  
PAINTER & DECORATOR  

Free estimates.   

Fully insured. 

For local professional service call: 

07870 454884  or 01980 630864  
 

email: seandevine2@outlook.com 

 

mailto:benford08@btinternet.com
mailto:kate@katerobinsonflowers.co.uk
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Tel: 01980 655552 
Fax: 01980 
652351 
 

PETS, PANELS, AGGREGRATE 
 

BUILDING,GARDENING & DIY  

Bits & Pieces (Durrington Ltd) 

 

Proprietors: P & M Conn 
 

37 – 39 Bulford 
Road, Durrington 
Wiltshire SP4 8DL 
 

Tina’s Hairdressers 
High Street, Netheravon 

Unisex Salon 
Tel: 01980 670628 

 

Tue 9-5 Wed 9-2 Thurs 1-7 
Fri 9-6 Sat 8.45-2 

 
TIPZ &TOEZ 

nails now available 
Appointments not always necessary 

S.O. CHIMNEY  

SWEEPING 
 

 Camera Surveys 
 Birds Nests Removed 
 Fully Insured 
 ICS Registered 
 Friendly Local Service 
 Cowls Fitted 
 

Call Sean on 07881 206536 
seanoades@hotmail.com 

GDB TECHNICAL SERVICES LIMITED 

 Computer/IT support 
 

Small business and Home users 
Networking issues/installations 
PC Problems 
Tuition 
General IT advice/help 
Upgrades/Data Recovery 
Service Support Options 
 

Call 01980 623052 or visit 
www.gdbts.com to see if we can help. 

 

Ring Donna  

on 

07711 579403 

Advertise here  
in the  

Enford Newsletter ! 
 

Reasonable rates 
 

see page 24 
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Day Activity Time Contact 

Mon 
Yoga Beginners  
Yoga Intermediate 

6.00pm – 7.15 pm 
7.30pm—9.00pm 

 

Emma Petitt 01980 670510 
yoga@emmapetitt.co.uk  

Tues 
Enford Film Club 
 

4th Tuesday in the 
month  

Doors open 7.00 pm 
Judy D’Arcy-Irvine 01980 670501  

Wed Body Conditioning 
6.15 pm – 7.15 pm 
  

Helen Gould-Cooper 01980 
670324 
h.gouldcooper@virgin.net 

Wed Short Mat Bowls 
7.30 pm – 10.00pm 

October to April 
David Spencer 01980 670526 
spencersgb@yahoo.co.uk 

Thu Pilates 8.45 am – 9.45am 
Nicci Caswell 01980 625245 
nicci@thecaswells.uk 

Thu Camera Club 
8.00 pm – 9.00 pm 
1st  Thursday in the 

month 

Martin Webb 01980 670537 
webb14@btinternet.com 

Thu Gardening Club 
7.00pm – 9.00 pm 

2nd  Thursday in the 
month 

Fanny Middleton 01980 671645 
fannysurtees@btinternet.com  

Fri    

Sat 
Children’s Football 
Coaching Sessions 

10.00am -11.00 am 
Recreation Ground 

Steve Todd 01980 670934 
STODD@qinetiq.com  

Sun 
Enford Football 
Club 

Recreation Ground 
Kevin Bennetts 07808816725 
bennetts99@live.co.uk 

Contact Details: 

Booking Officer 01980 670501 

enfordvillagehall@btinternet.com 
www.enfordnewsletter.org 
 
Chairman   01980 670501 

Deputy Chairman  01980 671017 
Grounds Officer  01980 670210 
Maintenance Officer  01980 670526 
 

Private Parties 
 

Planning a children’s party? 
Celebrating a special  

birthday or anniversary?  

The hall is the perfect venue 

for weddings and parties! 

  
ENFORD FOOTBALL CLUB is running weekly Saturday morning Junior Football 

Sessions. Contact Ollie Stagg 01980670634 for further information and to join in! 
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 VILLAGE COMMITTEES 

PARISH COUNCIL 

Chairman  Richard Roberts    671055 
Vice Chairman Peter Cliffe-Roberts    671676 
Parish Clerk  Elizabeth Harrison    670034 
Councillors  Jane Young             670532 
   Anthony D’Arcy Irvine (Rep Tidworth Area 
   Board/Village Hall)    670501 
   David Harbottle (Roads and Highways) 670932  
   Parochial Church Council)   670510 
   Bruce Waight     670113 
   Pat Holdway     671792 
   Mark Hiskett (PROW) 
   Vick Exley (Police & Neighbourhood Watch) 
   Diane Christie-rundle (Communications) 671769 
   Peter Cliffe-Roberts (Planning Committee) 671676 
    
 
 

VILLAGE HALL  

Chairman and   Judy D’Arcy-Irvine 
Booking Officer   (670501) 
Vice Chairman      Maggie Maund     
Treasurer       Hannah Tucker 
Secretary                 Maggie Maund 
PC Rep        A D’Arcy-Irvine 
Camera Club            Jane Young 
PCC     Judy D’Arcy-Irvine 
Newsletter   Jacqui Elkins 
Property Officer      David Spencer 
Grounds Officer      Hamish Scott-Dalgleish 
Gardening Club  Rosemary Cox 
Short Mat Bowls  David Spencer 
Enford Football Club  Kev Bennetts 
Junior Football Club  Ollie Stagg 
Youth Club  
 

NETHERAVON SCHOOL 

NEWSLETTER  

 
 
Chair           Clare Burge      
Vice Chair         Jane Young 
Secretary         Ann Houghton 
Treasurer         Ros Perry 
Advertising         Jeni Scott- 
   Dalgleish  
Village Hall Rep     Jacqui Elkins 
Parish Council Rep    Jane Young 
Compilers:         Diane Christie- 
   Rundle  
          Sue Cosgrove 
Committee Member   Gay Monk 

Church Wardens  Henry Middleton 
   Sue de Candole 
Treasurer             Gill Gould 
Secretary             Tom Hunter 
Council Members: John Manser 
   Judy D’Arcy-Irvine 
   Frank Horsford 
            Mary Burdick 
            Tom Hunter 
   Richard Pettit 
   Anastasia Dubovik,  
   Fanny Middleton 

Chairman of Governors Mrs Dot Georgeson  
Head Teacher   Ms Lisa Tight 

PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL 
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 YOUR DIARY February 2018 (For regular Village Hall dates, see page 29) 

1st Thu Household waste/The Hub Cafe 10am The Swan/Enford Camera Club 8pm V. Hall  

2nd Fri Youth Club Phoenix Hall, Netheravon 6pm 

3rd Sat Youth football 10am V. Hall 

4th Sun Holy Communion 9:30am Enford Church 

5th Mon  

6th Tue SwanCraft 10am The Swan/Parish Council Meeting 7:30pm V. Hall 

7th Wed Garden waste/Exercise night 6:30pm V. Hall/Darts' night 8:30pm The Swan 

8th Thu Black box, Blue bin/The Hub Cafe 10am The Swan/Gardening Club  7:15pm V. Hall 

9th Fri Mobile Library 3:30pm Water Lane/Youth Club Phoenix Hall, Netheravon 

10th Sat Youth football 10am V. Hall 

11th Sun Team Service 10:30am Netheravon Church  

12th Mon  

13th Tue SwanCraft 10am The Swan 

14th Wed Exercise night 6:30pm V. Hall/Darts' night 8:30pm The Swan 

15th Thu Household Waste/The Hub Cafe 10am The Swan 

16th Fri Youth Club Phoenix Hall, Netheravon 6pm 

17th Sat  

18th Sun Morning Worship 9:30am Enford Church 

19th Mon  

20th Tue SwanCraft 10am The Swan 

21st Wed Exercise night 6:30pm V. Hall/Darts' night 8:30pm The Swan 

22nd Thu Black box, Blue bin/The Hub Cafe 10am The Swan 

23rd Fri Youth Club Phoenix Hall, Netheravon 6pm 

24th Sat  

25th Sun Evensong 6pm Enford Church 

26th Mon  

27th Tue SwanCraft 10am The Swan 

28th Wed Exercise night 6:30pm V. Hall/Darts' night 8:30pm The Swan 


